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Public statement 
 

CESR starts work on Employee Share Scheme Prospectuses: 
 

European Commission’s request to CESR for assistance on employees share schemes 
 
CESR is publishing today a letter from Commissioner Charlie McCreevy to CESR’s Chairs 
requesting CESR’s assistance on the issue of employee share schemes.  The European 
Commission is requesting regulators to adopt a common light-touch approach under the 
Prospectus Directive and Regulation for offers to employees. 
 
The work requested by the Commission fits well into CESR’s Prospectus Expert group’s 
current work plan.  Following market participants’ comments on the need to remove 
existing obstacles for offers to employees (par. 113 to 121 CESR’s Report on the supervisory 
functioning of the Prospectus Directive and Regulation (Ref.CESR/07-225)), CESR has 
decided to undertake Level 3 work on this issue to alleviate, to the extent possible, the 
negative impact that the Prospectus Directive appears to be having on employee share 
schemes until new legislative actions can be undertaken. 
 
Following this letter from the European Commission, it is CESR’s intention to analyse the 
possibility to agree a short-form disclosure regime for offers to employees in those cases 
where a prospectus is required.  In particular, CESR will discuss the application of Article 
23.4 of the Prospectus Regulation with the aim to permit the omission of certain 
information requirements contained in the different Annexes, on the basis that they may not 
be pertinent to the specific case of an offer to employees.  
 
Given the urgency of the European Commission’s request and the fact that this situation is 
causing serious difficulties for some employers with a consequent negative effect on EU 
employees, CESR intends to follow a fast track procedure to publish its views on this issue.  
Therefore, CESR will probably publish its views in the form of Questions and Answers, thus 
updating CESR document on “Frequently asked questions regarding Prospectuses” (Ref. 
CESR/07-651).  
 
At this stage, CESR does not envisage to undertake a formal consultation process.  Market 
participants have already expressed their concerns on this issue in several CESR 
consultation processes, and have provided their views on possible solutions.  Nevertheless, 
CESR will welcome further feedback and encourages market participants to send their 
comments on this issue by 31 January 2008 to the following email: prospectus@cesr.eu.   
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Annex 
Letter received from European Commission requesting assistance on employees share schemes 
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